From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 16 December 2017 16:03
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 17/02394/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 4:02 PM on 16 Dec 2017 from Mr Tom Detre.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	OS Parcel 9100 Adjoining And East Of Last House Adjoining And North Of Berry Hill Road Adderbury 

	Proposal:
	Outline planning permission for up to 60 dwellings with associated landscaping, open space and vehicular access off Berry Hill Road. 

	Case Officer:
	Caroline Ford 

	Click for further information



	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Tom Detre

	[bookmark: _GoBack]
	

	Address:
	6 Wallin Road, Adderbury, Banbury OX17 3FA



	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	FAO: Caroline Ford

Dear Caroline, 

My wife and I wish to raise objection to the application 17/02394/OUT. 

In the application it is stated that "Adderbury village benefits from a range of everyday facilities and services.......There is a range of shops within walking distance of the site. The nearest convenience store to the site is the 'Taste Buds Food Shop' in Adderbury......Within Adderbury are a range of additional services, including a post office" Firstly, walking anywhere from the proposed site is a dangerous proposition with no pavements or street lighting in place. 

More importantly though, this statement in the application is inaccurate. The Taste Buds food shop closed down some years ago, there is no Post Office in the village and there are no 'additional services' that are not already listed in the application. Adderbury is served by one small convenience shop, no bigger than 600 sq ft which sells newspapers and a limited range of food and drink for immediate top up shop only. This shop has no allocated parking beyond on street.

The other local shops are an industrial estate selling furniture, kitchens and bathrooms. These are destination retailers, and not relevant village amenities for the purposes of approving a planning application for 60 houses, all of which will come with new kitchens and bathrooms. 

There are two new developments in Adderbury, two in Bloxham, and one in Deddington. There are no new doctor surgeries, schools, colleges, civic amenities or other infrastructure to support this growing community. 

The proposed development is also in contravention with the local neighbourhood plan. This is acknowledged in the application but moved to be disregarded as not relevant. This is a position that can only be concerned solely with commercial gain with no apparent concern for the neighbourhood that they seek to disrupt, or in doing proper due diligence. What hope is there that the development will be constructed as per plans if the application itself is not properly researched and completed? 

We are not against progress, we acknowledge the need for new housing, but this must be done responsibly. We object because the application has been made using inaccurate information with regards to the local neighbourhoods amenities and services which are already stretched and will continue to be so. Our view is that the local neighbourhood does not have the infrastructure necessary to support a further development. 

Yours Sincerely

Tom & Alice Detre



